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Town Website: Visit 
www.townofnepeuskun.
org The  website has 
zoning ordinances, per-
mits, Town Board & Plan 
Commission meeting 
minutes & agendas, land 
use ordinances, history, 
and much more. Check it 
out! 
   

 

RUSH LAKE PROJECT ï Rush Lake Watershed 
Restoration, Inc. (RLWRI) has a lot planned for 2020!  
The Lake Management Planning efforts completed in 2019 
provided great insights and much of the 2020 planning ef-
fort, public outreach, and draft Lake Management Plan 
rollout is already scheduled. The best way to stay connect-
ed to RLWRI and participate is by visiting rushlakewi.com 
and liking us on Facebook www.facebook.com/
rushlakewi/  
RUSH LAKE PROJECT MEETINGS & EVENTS: 
¶ SUMMER MEETING - Tuesday, July 14 - 7:00 p.m. 

at the Town Hall. 

¶ BRAT FRY - Sunday, August 9 - 10:00 a.m.-2 p.m. at 

Websterôs Marketplace in Ripon. 

¶  RLWRI BOARD REVIEW OF PRE-PUBLIC 

DRAFT LAKE MANAGEMENT PLAN - Tuesday, 

September 22, 7:00 p.m. at the Town Hall. 

¶ CAUSE OF THE MONDAYS - DRAFT LAKE 

MANAGEMENT PLAN ROLLOUTï Monday,      

October 19 - 4:00 p.m.-8:00 p.m. at Vines & Rushes 

Winery. 

¶ ï FALL MEETING W/ GUEST PRESENTER - FOX-

WOLF WATERSHED ALLIANCE  - Tuesday,      

October 27, 7:00 p.m. at the Town Hall. 

 
Thank you to Bob LaBuda for his time devoted to the 
RLWRI board. 
 

Thank You!!  

Thank you to      
Darlene Rasmussen 
and her employer, 
Farmers and Mer-
chants Bank, for 
their donation to the 
town for AED 
maintenance and 
supplies. On 
Wednesday, March 
11, Suzanne Dolata 
of Pro Active 
Health, donated her 
time to train 22 peo-
ple including town 
board members, 
election workers, 
and 4-H members & 
leaders, in CPR 
AED. Thank you 
Suzanne!  See      
pictures on Page 2.      

VOTE - VOTE - VOTE ï  PLEASE REMEMBER TO BRING YOUR     
PHOTO ID TO VOTE!  
Tuesday, April 7, 2020 is Spring Election Day! The ballot will include: Presidential 
Preference, Justice of the Supreme Court, Court of Appeals Judge, and School Dis-
trict School Boards. Voter registration will be required for anyone not previously 
registered within the Town of Nepeuskun. Please bring required documentation. 
Information can be found at ï myvote.wi.gov. Polls at the Town Hall will be open 
from 7 a.m. till 8 p.m. Sample ballots will be published in the Oshkosh           
Northwestern. 
Additional 2020 Election dates include: Partisan Primary ï August 11, 2020 and the 
General and Presidential Election ï November 3, 2020. 
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4 H NEWS - Last November, Lakeshore 4-H Club President Madie Weis presented a check for $500 
to Town Board Supervisor, Mike Wargula, for the purchase of an AED (automated external defibril-

lator) machine for the town hall. In addition to Club President Madie Weis, Lakeshore 4-H Club members 
present during the presentation included Addi, Brock, and Griffin Kasuboski, Lydia Weis, and leader Kathy 
Wunrow. We will be having our Annual Fatherôs Day Ice Cream Social on Sunday, June 21, from 3:00 p.m.-
6:00 p.m. Come and meet and socialize with your neighbors. The 4-H Club would like to thank Darlene   
Rasmussen for her donation for 4-H activities. If anyone is interested in joining 4-H, you can contact Kathy 
Wunrow @ 920-290-2664. Meetings are held on the 2nd Sunday of the month at the Nepeuskun Town Hall, 
beginning at 2 p.m.  

F ARMLAND PRESERVATION - Nepeuskun has a newly approved State (DATCP) certified Farm-
land Preservation Plan. The next step will be for the Town to do some revisions to its Agricultural 

Zoning Districts and achieve certification  by DATCP. Any landowners wishing to collect Year 2020 tax cred-
its who are not currently participating in Farmland Preservation and wish to enroll, are encouraged  to get 
working on a Nutrient Management Plan (NMP). If a NMP is in place for the 2020 crop season and any other 
performance standards regarding manure management and soil erosion are met, a 2020 tax credit may be pos-
sible. Time is certainly of the essence since spring is nearby. Assistance regarding all the performance stand-
ards can be acquired from the Winnebago County Land and Water Conservation Dept - (920) 232-1950.  The 
Town will be holding at least one public informational meeting on this topic and will be sending out a direct 
mailing announcing the meeting over the next several months. Further questions can be directed to Nepeuskun 
Plan Commission Chair Ronald Bahn at 920-570-3296. 

 
  


